MINUTES of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING of LOPPINGTON PARISH

held on

TUESDAY, 8th MARCH 2022 at 7:30 pm, LOPPINGTON VILLAGE HALL

PRESENT: Cllrs. P Butters(chair), Mrs. D Hume-Miller and Mrs. T. Sharpe. Clerk to Loppington Parish Council and Cllr. B Williams - Shropshire Councillor,

Other Electors - Five

No other members of the public were present.

The Chairman of Loppington Parish Council, Cllr P Butters, took the chair. Minutes were taken by the Clerk to the Parish Council.

APM1/22	The Chairman opened the meeting welcoming all attendees
APM2/22	Apologies were received from Cllr. Mrs. T. Barton and G. Wilkins
APM3/22	Minutes of the meeting held on 10^{th} March 2020 were approved as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chairman
APM4/22	VAS Data Recovery – No one was in attendance regarding the data recovery although data has been downloaded and submitted to West Mercia Police in support of the application for Community Speed Watch

APM5/22 Neighbourhood Watch

North Shropshire NHW is in the process of being wound up. There is a considerable amount of IT work to set up & move onto a different forum/email messaging service. The focus will be locally on the vulnerable. There is an AGM coming up to discuss distribution of existing funds.

- APM6/22 Neighbourhood Matters No one in attendance
- APM7/22 The Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th March 2020 were approved as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chairman
- APM8/22 Reports were received from:
 - a) Loppington Village Hall and Recreation Ground Committee
 Many events had to be cancelled due to COVID, the knock on effect being lack of funds. Re-roofing may be required in future.
 - b) Loppington AED Group

The defibrillator is registered on the Circuit database and access is available to parish residents. It is regularly checked and available to any ambulance crews that might need it. Due to lack of volunteers there is no longer a trained support team to back it up.

c) Loppington PCC
 Reported that average Sunday attendance is 10-15 people, and all festivals are well supported.

APM9/22 Loppington Parish Council report - as attached. The report may be viewed here: http://loppingtonparishcouncil.gov.uk/our-parish/annual-parish-meetings/

APM10/22 Community Governance Review

The Boundary Commission requires principal authorities to carry out review of Divisional Boundaries which must start by October 2022 and complete by October 2023. The legal position is that the Divisional Boundary Review must take precedence and be completed before the CGR review can formally start. Nevertheless, local councils are being encouraged to consider their position, consult residents and submit informal views and comments to Shropshire Council all party working group via SALC.

More information on Community Governance can be found at https://shropshire.gov.uk/elections-and-electoral-registration/

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/community-governance-reviews-guidance

For information on Parliamentary Boundary Reviews visit: https://boundarycommissionforengland.independent.gov.uk/

APM11/22 Issues raised by the meeting: NONE

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8:00 pm

Date: 19th April 2023

Signed...(by the Chairman, Cllr. Mrs. Hume-Miller)

Chairman of the Parish Meeting